
apr 24

"because lawlessness will abound, the love of many will 
grow cold."  matt 24:12  is that where we are today?  
living in the middle of matthew 24?  if one verse rings 
so true, can we live in denial of the others? 

all of psalm 73 talks about how the evil seem to 
prosper.  after much consideration, the psalmist came 
to this conclusion:  "i was so foolish and ignorant; i 
was like a beast before You.  nevertheless i am 
continually with You; You hold me by my right hand.  
You will guide me with Your counsel, and afterward 
receive me to glory."  psa 73:22-24

he learned the true meaning of humility, much like job 
did in his lecture from God in chapters 38-41.  in 
chapter 42 job admits, "therefore i have uttered what i 
did not understand, things too wonderful for me, which 
i did not know." job 42:3  so it is with everyone who 
questions God.  "'for My thoughts are not your 
thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord."  
isa 55:8  a preacher once said, "we live life going 
forward.  we only understand it looking backward."  may 
we all wait for the understanding.

as God extends His mercy to others, He is teaching us 
His ways.  we must not envy the evil doers who seem to 
be prospering.  we know their end.  they are to be 
pitied unless the turn back to the light.

it aches my heart to see many returning to their former 
selves, returning to egypt, returning to a captivity 
that will never end.  perhaps because they see evil 



prospering,  perhaps because they have grown weary of 
well doing.  i am ministering now to someone i fear is 
turning back.  the pain i feel is God's pain.  the 
tears i weep are His.

so many are not returning to church as it reopens; not 
returning to an often difficult path, but to an 
seemingly easier one.  they are among the deceived.  
well did our Lord speak, "enter by the narrow gate; for 
wide is the gate and broad is the way that leads to 
destruction, and there are many who go in by it"  matt 
7:13

"for you have need of endurance, so that after you have 
done the will of God, you may receive the promise. for 
yet a little while, and He who is coming will come and 
will not tarry.  now the just shall live by faith; but 
if anyone draws back, My soul has no pleasure in him.  
but we are not of those who draw back to perdition, but 
of those who believe to the saving of the soul."  heb 
10:36-39

the word of God seems to be carrying this message far 
better than i could.  so here is another scripture for 
you.  "they went out from us, but they were not of us; 
for if they had been of us, they would have continued 
with us; but they went out that they might be made 
manifest, that none of them were of us."  1 john 2:19

there will be a separating of the tares and the wheat.  
perhaps that time is now.  pray that one's faith fails 
not.  pray those without faith finally find it.  pray 
we will not be deceived.  this age of grace is quickly 
closing.  in the final years "there will be 



tribulation, such as has not been since the beginning 
of the creation".  mark 13:19  pray those you love, 
"may be counted worthy to escape all these things that 
will come to pass, and to stand before the Son of Man." 
luke 21:36  PRAY!


